Friends,
Whether you left WGS with positive, mixed or even negative views, I think that you will enjoy reading this book, which is the last in the Memories series.  

The book attempts to see the school from the other side - the side of the Head, the Masters, the prefects, the tuck shop sellers etc. etc. It uses OG memories to describe all the teachers who attended the school.  It describes what happened to many boys after they left the school: In a fundamental sense there is no doubt that the school transformed the lives of many of the working class lads who entered it as callow eleven year olds.

We have tried to describe the school honestly - this has sometimes meant that teachers who were held in high regard by many are also described  negatively by the few.  As you read the book you will discover what happened behind the staff room door, how teachers were appointed, what their colleagues thought of them.  Hopefully, you will also understand why fundamentally the school present at the end of the forties remained the same school until the seventies when it closed - even though many of the masters changed.  Finally, the authors briefly consider the period when the school closed and The Wrenn school opened.

In the foreword, attached, David Wilson describes the book from the perspective of a boy, prefect and master.  David, a B streamer, is one of the lads who thoroughly enjoyed the school, only John Hyde could possibly have known the school better, David's analysis is that the authors:

tell that story, warts and all, with a thoroughness and honesty that will be appreciated both now by those of us able to enjoy it and in the years to come by local historians and antiquarians.  

"Mr Wrenn's School" complements our first book  "Memories of Wellingborough Grammar School"  -   it does not repeat it.  Presentation wise, it is however exactly the same size - even, largely by chance, the same number of pages.

On Sunday November 24th 2013 we are going to Launch the book in the Mountbatten Hall at the school at 2.30 for 3.00pm.  As we did for the Launch of the first Memories book, the book will be sold at a reduced price on the day - so buy, or persuade your partner/child to buy your Christmas Present there!  The school will also be open to walk around.  The authors, and any of you who can help set the Launch up, will be there from about 1.30pm.

It would be useful to have an idea of who is likely to attend.  This is not just to ensure we bring sufficient books for the Launch.  It is also to try to avoid the fact that at the last launch some lads desperately tried to find particular mates/masters  - but couldn't find them, even though they were present!  If you tell me you intend to come then I will list that fact and who, if anybody, you wish to see.  So please tell me if you intend to come.

Finally, we will also bring copies of the earlier books on the school in the series, so complete your set.


Graham

